
CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS
Pesach                                                      April 19-20-21, 2019                         14-15-16 Nisan 5779

On Shabbat/Chag,
the shul elevator will operate 
in Shabbat mode as follows: 

Friday:
7:20-8:45 p.m.
Shabbat/Chag:

8:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m.
1:30-2:30 p.m., 6:00-8:30 p.m.

Is the Eruv Up?  Call the Eruv Hotline 
before Shabbat: 201-530-0222

Shop Amazon 
& Support Beth Aaron 

Go to 
www.bethaaron.org/amazon 

and click on the Amazon link to start 
your online shopping. 

Contact Beth Aaron at 
office@bethaaron.org

PLEASE NOTE THERE WILL BE A SIYUM 
AFTER THE FOLLOWING MINYANIM 

ON FRIDAY, APRIL 19
5:50 a.m.: Joel Richter

6:25 a.m.: Rabbi Michael East
7:15 a.m.: Daniel Hager

8:00 a.m.: Eli Fink
8:45 a.m.: Rabbi Richie Wolpoe

Please note that one should attend a 
siyum following the minyan at which one 

davens (not vice versa).

Please also note that the food served 
at the siyumim will be chametz. 

Please make sure to consume the food  
in the lobby and not take any food  

elsewhere in the building. 

Volunteers are needed to help set up the 
refreshments for the siyumim. 

Please reply to kiddush@bethaaron.org  
if you can help.

The Men’s Club thanks  
 the Fisch and Mellul families

for sponsoring the Siyumei Bechorim 
refreshments in memory of 

Rabbi Stanley Fisch.

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF APRIL 21
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri

21 22 23 24 25 26

Earliest Tallit 5:09 5:08 5:06 5:05 5:03 5:02

Shacharit 8:00 SH
8:45 MS
9:15 BM

5:35 SH
7:00 BM
8:00 BM

5:35 SH
7:00 BM
8:00 BM

5:35 SH
7:00 BM
8:00 BM

5:35 SH
7:00 BM
8:00 BM

7:15 BM
7:30 SH
8:45 MS
9:15 BM

Mincha 1:45 BM
7:25 MS

Mincha/
Maariv

7:25 MS 7:25 BM 7:25BM 7:25 BM 6:10 BM
7:30 MS

6:10 BM
7:35 MS

Maariv 8:21 MS 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM

KEY: MS = Main Shul  BM = Beit Midrash  SH = Social Hall 

Thursday, April 18
Bedikat Chametz, after 8:27 p.m.

Erev Pesach, Friday, April 19
Eat chametz until 10:39 a.m.          
Burn chametz until 11:46 a.m.
Latest Candles: 7:21 p.m.
Mincha/Kabbalat Yom Tov: 7:25 p.m. 

First Day Pesach, Shabbat, April 20
Hashkama Minyan: 8:00 a.m.
Main Minyan: 8:45 a.m.
Youth Minyan: 9:15 a.m.
Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:29 a.m.
Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m.
Daf Yomi: 6:05 p.m.
Mincha: 7:15 p.m., followed by Rabbi  
   Rothwachs’ shiur  
Maariv: 8:00 p.m.
Earliest Candles: 8:30 p.m.
Sefira day 1

Second Day Pesach, Sunday, April 21
Hashkama Minyan: 8:00 a.m.
Main Minyan: 8:45 a.m.
Youth Minyan: 9:15 a.m.
Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m.
Daf Yomi: 6:15 p.m.
Daf Shavua Chazara: 6:30 p.m.
Mincha: 7:25 p.m., followed by a shiur by Rabbi  
   Jesse Horn, Ram at Yeshivat HaKotel, “Did Lot  
   Celebrate Pesach: A Different Look at Lot and  
   his Role in Yitzeyat Mitzrayim”
Maariv: 8:21 p.m.
Havdalah: 8:30 p.m.
Sefira day 2

Please remember to make an Eruv Tavshilin on 
Thursday, April 25

Earliest Candles on Thursday, April 25: 6:21 p.m.
Latest Candles on Thursday, April 25: 7:28 p.m.
Earliest Candles on Friday, April 26: 6:22 p.m.
Latest Candles on Friday, April 26: 7:29 p.m.

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah 
shelaima, or in honor of a simcha, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week’s dedications are 
prominently displayed in the shul lobby and sent out to the membership via email. For more 
information, or to sign up, please go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom. 

This past week’s Parnas Hayom sponsors were:
● Tuesday, 11 Nisan: Barbara & Alan Zelenetz, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Barbara’s father,   
   Samuel Rosner, Yehoshua ben Yaakov. 
● Wednesday, 12 Nisan: The Fisch and Mellul Families, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Rabbi Stanley 
   Fisch, ha-Rav Shmuel Aharon ben Reb Nachum ha-Levi.

This coming week’s Parnas Hayom sponsors are:
● Tuesday, 18 Nisan: Bernice Greenberg, in honor of Ellen Friedman.
● Wednesday, 19 Nisan: Bernice Greenberg, in honor of George Friedman.

This week’s announcements are sponsored by Lamdeinu.
For information on their schedule of classes, see page 4 or 

go to lamdeinu.org.  Study in depth; be inspired!
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SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

The next session of Meir Yehuda Hirsch’s Shabbat Chabura will be 
held on the Shabbat following Pesach, May 4.

Join Sisterhood on Sunday, May 5, at 7:30 p.m., as Kosher food 
personality Victoria Dwek will offer a Pre-Shavuot cooking 
demonstration. The program will be held at the Neugroschl home, 
100 Edgemont Place. Victoria is the co-author of many cookbooks, 
including the “Made Easy” cookbook series, “Everyday Secret 
Restaurant Recipes,” and “Secret Restaurant Recipes.” The cost is 
$30, and sponsorships are available. Register online at 
www.bethaaron.org/event/SisterhoodShavuotCooking.

The Sisterhood Book Club will next meet on Shabbat, May 11, at 
4:45 p.m., at the Frazer home, 286 Edgemont Terrace, to discuss 
Two She-Bears, by Meir Shalev. For more information, contact Diane 
Fogel, difogel2@aol.com.

“The Retirement Red Zone” will be the topic of a presentation on 
Wednesday, May 15, at 8:15 p.m., in the shul, by Larry Shafier, 
CLU, ChFC, and Michael Visconti, CFP.  They will discuss the major 
challenges in the “Zone” (15 years before and 15 years after 
retirement) and potential solutions that can help address these 
challenges. 
   
Planning for additional dates for the Early Hashkama Minyan is 
underway, and additional people are needed to join the laining 
rotation.  To join the rotation, contact Josh Dubin, jedubin@gmail.
com, or Moishe B. Singer, moishe@gmail.com. ​We also are looking 
for sponsors for kiddushim following this Minyan.  Contact Moishe 
B. Singer, moishe@gmail.com, to sponsor or to donate towards a 
kiddush. 

Sisterhood can arrange for bags of candy for smachot at a cost of $1
per bag. Two weeks’ notice is appreciated. To order the bags, please
contact Lisa Breen, 201-966-8958.

If you have a name to be added to the Mi-Shebeirakh list, please 
send the person’s Hebrew name and mother’s name to  
cholim@bethaaron.org. Also needed is the name of person 
requesting the Mi-Shebeirakh, the relationship between the 
requestor and the person in need, and the minyan in which the 
requestor davens. 

MEN’S CLUB KIDDUSH

If you are celebrating a simcha, commemorating a yahrtzeit, or 
simply want to say “thank you,” consider sponsoring an upcoming 
Kiddush following either the Hashkama Minyan or the Main Minyan. 
To become a sponsor, please go to www.bethaaron.org/kiddush. For 
questions, please contact Ari Gononsky at kiddush@bethaaron.org.

PESACH AT CONGREGATION BETH AARON
PESACH GUIDE
The Guide is available online at www.bethaaron.org/passover, 
and there are copies in the lobby.

MAOT CHITTIM
“Maot Chittim” refers to the centuries-old custom of gathering
wheat to provide the poor with matza and other items for the
observance of Pesach. Donate at www.bethaaron.org/rdf.

PESACH HOSPITALITY
If you or someone you know would like to be a host or guest, 
please fill out the form in the lobby or contact Joshua Zakheim, 
jhz.is.us@gmail.com, 646-881-3452. “Don’t be shy, apply!”

BIG BREAD BURN
On Friday, April 19, from 9:00 to 11:45 a.m., in the parking lot of
the Jewish Center of Teaneck, at the corner of Cedar Lane and
Prince Street, the Elizabeth Sher Big Bread Burn will take place.
Congregation Beth Aaron is a co-sponsor of this annual 
community biur chametz event and fire prevention educational
program. Free fire safety souvenirs will be distributed. Please note
that chametz should be placed in a paper bag, not a plastic bag. 

MAZAL TOV TO
 

● Ellen & George Friedman, on the birth of their granddaughter  
   Kayla Michal (Cora Michelle), born to their children Rachel & Mikki  
   Friedman of Fair Lawn. Mazal Tov also to Rachel’s parents, Julie &  
   Steve Katz of East Brunswick, and to great-grandmothers Bernice  
   Greenberg and Gloria Friedman.

SHABBAT CHAYAL: MAY 11
Shabbat, May 11, will be commemorated as Shabbat Chayal, 
dedicated to the memory of Ilan Tokayer z”l of Teaneck, who 
proudly served in the IDF as a Chayal Boded (Lone Soldier). We 
will mark Shabbat Chayal by holding a kiddush and raising money 
for Lev LaChayal, The Yeshiva Center for Lone Soldiers in the IDF. 
Rav Dudi Winkler, the director of the program, will be with us for 
that Shabbat and will speak to us on Shabbat afternoon. Become 
a sponsor at https://www.bethaaron.org/event/chayal19.

Please note that the Beth Aaron office will be closed all of 
Pesach. On Sunday, April 28, Judi will reply to email messages 
that were sent to office@bethaaron.org during chol ha-mo’ed. 
She will be travelling on Monday, April 29, and the office will 
re-open on Tuesday, April 30.  While the office is closed, you 
may contact the Rabbi at 201-836-5739 or the president at 
president@bethaaron.org. 

Details regarding davening on Thursday night, April 25; Friday, 
April 26; and Shabbat, April 27 (the last two days of Pesach) will 
be sent out next week.  You also can check the online calendar 
for times. Sefira days are listed on the calendar.

PLEASE SAY TEHILLIM FOR HANANIA WEISSLER
Hanania Weissler was diagnosed with non-Hodgkins lymphoma. 
This illness is treatable with chemotherapy (plus immunotherapy) 
over a period of about 6 months. His doctors at Shaarei Tzedek 
Hospital are optimistic about his recovery. Following is a link to 
say chapters of Tehillim for חנניה אברהם הכהן בן חנה דבורה,
Hanania Avraham ha-Kohen ben Chana Devorah. It would mean 
a great deal to us if you would go to the link and pray for Hanania 
by reciting the chapters of Tehillim presented to you. The link 
can be read in English or Hebrew. To change the language, press 
the triangle in the box on the top. You can also read the Tehillim 
transliterated into English by pressing that button immediately 
below the chapter number. Also please have Hanania in mind in 
your tefilot. 

Please feel free to share.  Thank you very much. 
https://new.tehilimyahad.com/mr.jsp?r=kCfaOT012tG
Zvi & Chana Weissler 
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COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

This Wednesday, April 24, at 7:00 p.m., in the Beth Aaron Social 
Hall, there will be a free Men’s Beginner Jump Rope Class. Build a 
healthier guf for your neshama! No prior jump roping experience is 
necessary, and ropes and workout mats will be provided for in-class 
use. Register at http://www.jumpintoshape.fun to reserve your spot. 
One jumper will win 50% off six classes. Contact Russell Moskowitz 
for questions at 973-476-7356 or jumpintoshape@icloud.com. 

On Wednesday, May 1, at 7:30 p.m., at Teaneck High School, 100 
Elizabeth Avenue, the Jewish Community Council of Teaneck will 
hold its annual Yom Hashoa observance. The speaker is Toby Levy, 
whose family was hidden in the barn of a former Polish employee 
until they were liberated in 1944. The Holocaust Commemoration 
Committee is seeking Holocaust survivors as well as Second and 
Third Generations to participate in the candle lighting portion of 
the program. For more information, contact Jeanette Malca,  
201-248-4648, jmalca44@gmail.com. For more information, please 
visit www.teaneckyomhashoa.org. 

On Sunday, May 5, at 9:00 a.m., at Yeshivat He’Atid, 1500 Queen 
Anne Road, Teaneck, there will be a symposium on “Mental Health 
and Addiction: Eliminating Stigma.” The keynote address will be 
given by Dr. Norman Blumenthal and Lisa Twerski, LCSW. For more 
information, e-mail time2talkaddiction@gmail.com or go to 
www.time2talkaddiction.org.

On Tuesday, May 7, at 8:00 p.m., at Ben Porat Yosef, East 243 Frisch 
Court, Paramus, there will be a program, “The Path of the Heroes of 
Am Yisrael,” commemorating Israel’s fallen soldiers and victims of 
terror. The featured speaker is Joey Rubinstein, originally from Silver 
Spring, MD, who serves as a machine gunner in the Nahal brigade in 
the IDF. The program will be both in English and Hebrew. For more 
information, contact drhadar@benporatyosef.org.

On Sunday, May 12, at 9:00 a.m., at the Horn home, 465 Winthrop 
Road, NCSY will hold its Annual Bergen County Scholarship 
Breakfast.  Among the honorees are Nechama & Steven Pudell. For 
more information, call 201-862-0250.

On Tuesday, May 21, NORPAC will hold its annual Mission to 
Washington, DC. Visit Congress and advocate for !srael! Register 
now at www.norpac.net. Students under 18 must be accompanied 
by an adult relative. If you have any questions, wish to sponsor 
someone confidentially, or need a sponsorship, please contact 
Mollie Fisch, mkfisch@verizon.net.

Every other Wednesday, at 8:00 p.m., a free Family Support Group 
for loved ones of those suffering from addiction and substance 
abuse meets. The group is free of charge and is facilitated by 
clinicians specializing in addiction. For information about vaping, 
marijuana, opioids, resources for treatment and education, and 
other topics, visit www.Time2TalkAddiction.org.  For location details 
and more information, please email time2TalkAddiction@gmail.com. 

A year-round collection of toiletries, including full-size shampoo, 
conditioner, body wash and bar soap, is distributed on a regular 
basis to community members in need. Please drop off items in 
the purple  box at the right side door of the Stone residence, 578 
Grenville Avenue.  For more information, contact Gila, gr5thkid@
msn.com.

The 7th grade boys of the Moriah School are accomplishing as 
many good deeds as possible, in honor of their Bnai Mitzvot. Please 
assist them by bringing sneakers, cleats, and athletic shoes to the 
Simmons home, 275 Carlton Terrace, through June for distribution 
to local agencies. 

WEEKLY SHIURIM AT CONGREGATION BETH AARON

• Daf Yomi: For Daf Yomi shiurim and resources in Teaneck, go to 
   www.teaneckshuls.org/daf/. 
• Daf Yomi shiur: Monday-Thursday evenings, at 9:45 p.m.
• Daf ha-Shavua: Tuesdays and Thursdays at 8:55 p.m.  Sunday  
   morning chazara shiur at 7:55 a.m. on the previous week’s  
   daf. Shiurim will be given by Rabbi Larry Rothwachs, Rabbi Yair  
   Hindin, and David Schnaidman.
• Tanya shiur by Rabbi Moshe Rosenberg: Tuesdays at 9:00 p.m. 
• Rabbi Rothwachs’ Sanhedrin shiur: Wednesdays, at 8:30 p.m.   
• Morning Mishna Chabura: Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 7:00 a.m.; 
   Monday, Thursday: 6:55 a.m.

BETH AARON YOUTH and JUNIOR HIGH

Please note that groups will not be held on the first two days of 
Pesach, Shabbat, April 20, and Sunday, April 21.  On the last two 
days of Pesach, groups will begin at 9:30 a.m.

On Friday, April 26, the seventh day of Pesach, the annual Pesach 
Carnival will take place during groups. Play games and win!

The 5th and 6th grade Boys’ Mishna Group will next meet on 
Shabbat, May 4, at 6:30 p.m., in the Book Room.  The group is 
learning Masechet Pesachim with Rabbi Rothwachs and meets 
weekly on Shabbat afternoons, 30 minutes before Mincha.

For more information about youth programs, contact Youth Directors
Erica and Jason David, 732-618-9473, youth@bethaaron.org. 

The following bracha is said in the spring on fruit trees in blossom.  
It should be recited on the flower blossoms, but not on fruit that 
has already ripened. Some prefer to recite it on two or more trees.  

ברוך אתה ד’ אלוקינו מלך העולם, שלא חסר בעולמו דבר
וברא בו בריות טובות 

ואילנות טובים, להנות בהם בני אדם
A list with the locations of fruit trees is posted in the lobby, where 
flyers also are available. 

TIRED OF CARRYING ITEMS TO SHUL? RENT A LOCKER  
Are you tired or carrying a sweater, a poncho, comfortable 
shooes? Rent a locker! The rental fee is $100 per fiscal year (July 1 
to June 30) and can be pro-rated. To rent a locker, contact the shul 
office, office@bethaaron.org. Please contact Isaac Hagler, 
isaachagler@gmail.com, with any further questions.

REFLECTOR BELTS
Safety reflector belts safeguard you when walking to and from 
shul and any other night activity. Comfortable and lightweight,
they are adjustable for men, women, and children. The belts are
available at no cost to members, but a donation to offset costs is
appreciated. If you would like one, please stop by the shul office
or contact Judi, office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210.

SAFETY AT BETH AARON
We all can do our part in maintaining the security of our Beit 
Knesset. Please remain aware and vigilant whenever you are in or 
around the shul. If you see a suspicious person or object, please 
report it to a shul officer and/or the office as soon as possible. 
Additionally, please partner with us in ensuring the safety of our 
children by making certain that your children are either next to 
you in shul or in our youth groups.
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Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC® 
Insurance  Employee Benefit Funding 

 Estate Conservation Strategies

1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000
New York, NY 10020
Tel.: 212-817-3878
Fax: 212-262-0291

lawrence.shafier@prudential.com

(advertisement)

LAMDEINU: Study in depth. Be inspired. 
For class details or to register, go to lamdeinu.org. 

Rachel Friedman, Dean      
Lamdeinu at Congregation Beth Aaron

(advertisement)

Parshanut HaMikra: 
Sefer Bereishit 

New Angles on Sefer Tehillim
Talmud: 

Masekhet Berakhot, Perek 3 

Succeeding at Succession:  
The Book of Yehoshua 

Complex Questions of Women’s 
Mitzvah Obligations

Parashah & Haftarah Pointers 

CONGREGATION BETH AARON
950 Queen Anne Road     Teaneck, NJ 07666

Phone: 201-836-6210
www.bethaaron.org            office@bethaaron.org

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi                                                          Josh Klavan, President 

COMMUNITY LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES  

Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, presents Torah in 
the AM on Tuesdays and Thursdays: 9:05 a.m. -- Chavura studying 
Sefer Bamidbar; 9:45 a.m. -- 7th Perek of Masechet Shabbos, with 
Rabbi Menachem Meier; Thursdays: 10:45 a.m. -- Halakha and 
thought in Rambam’s Mishneh Torah, with Rabbi Menachem Meier. 

On Tuesdays, at 8:30 p.m., at Congregation Bnai Yeshurun, 641 West 
Englewood Avenue, Rav Meir Goldwicht offers a Parshat ha-Shavua 
shiur in Hebrew.

On Mondays, at 10:00 a.m., at 1510 Jefferson Street, Rebbetzin Leah 
Kohn offers a shiur on “Women in Tanach.”

On Wednesdays, at 11:00 a.m., at the Jacoby home, 271 Briarcliffe 
Road, Chani Juravel offers a women’s chabura on the topic “Bereishit 
-- A Study in Relationships.” Each class is $10.

Were you koveah time to learn today?  Learn what you want, at 
the pace you want, when you want!  Join for free at Koveah.org, a 
project of Yeshiva University Center for the Jewish Future.

The Daf ha-Shavua program (dafaweek.org) is learning Masechet 
Megilla.  Please note that Daf ha-Shavua shiurim are held at Beth 
Aaron each Tuesday and Thursday evenings at 8:55 p.m., with a 
chazarah on Sunday from 7:55 to 8:45 a.m. Please go to
www.dafaweek.org for many helpful resources, study materials, 
and useful links. You also can hear shiurim at OUTorah or join a 
WhatsApp group. 

The Amud Yomi shiur meets weeknights at 9:30 p.m. at 
Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue. For more 
information, please contact Mordechai Ungar, 201-741-3920,  
m_ungar@yahoo.com. 

Down the Aisle, the Chosson and Kallah Gemach, accepts new or 
unopened gifts, including Judaica, household items, giftware, linens, 
and engagement and wedding gifts. Teaneck drop-offs are accepted 
by Carrie Cooper, 1060 Windsor Road (candscooper@gmail.com, 
201-801-9028), and Bergenfield drop-offs by Meredith Yager, 65 Lee 
Place (meredithyager@gmail.com, 201-321-4301).

Cub Scout Pack 613, located at the Jewish Center of Teaneck, 
70 Sterling Place, invites boys K-4th grade to their exciting, fun 
programs.  There are trips, outdoor activities, and wholesome 
activities that support the middot and derech eretz held dear in 
this community.  For more information, contact Cubmaster Uri 
Gutfreund, 201-286-3323, pack613info@gmail.com or check out  
Facebook, www.facebook.com/shomershabossPack613.

Boy Scout Troop 226 welcomes boys who have completed the 5th 
grade. The troop meets during the school year on Monday nights, 
from 7:30 to 9:00 p.m., at the Jewish Center of Teaneck, 70 Sterling 
Place. Utilizing outdoor activities such as hiking, camping, canoeing, 
etc., this Shomer Shabbat troop strives to provide youth training in 
character development, citizenship, and mental and personal fitness. 
For more information, please contact Scoutmaster Daniel Chazin, 
201-835-5338, dchazin@aol.com.

Bat Mitzvah gowns/dresses can be donated to the Teaneck Bat 
Mitzvah gown Gemach. Donations can be picked up or dropped off.  
For more information, contact reneeschneier@gmail.com.

Project Ezrah has introduced an Interest Free Loan Program (IFLP). 
The IFLP is intended to help people with unexpected expenses 
(i.e., collapsed roof, unusual car repair, etc.). For more information,  
please contact Robert Hoenig, robert@ezrah.org. 

Bikur Cholim Bergen County (BCBC) is a volunteer-run 501(c)3 
organization that provides support, facilities and services to ease 
the burden of families during trying times. The goal is to partner 
with families within the community to relieve some of the stress 
and effects of illness with confidentiality, care and concern. Services 
include a medical equipment gemach, rides to and from local 
medical appointments, meals for families facing medical crises, and 
taxi service with Shabbat arrangement.  In addition, they provide 
weekday as well as Shabbat sleeping accommodations at or near 
Hackensack University Medical Center. Contact BCBC at 201-579-
3066 or go to bikurcholimbergencounty.org. 
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